The Civil Parish of Workington
Minutes of a meeting of the electors for the Civil Parish of Workington held at 6pm on Wednesday 27 March 2019 in the Council Chamber, Allerdale House, Workington.
In attendance: Cllr Barbara Cannon, Mayor of Workington, 19 electors (16 of whom were town councillors). Town councillors present in addition to the Mayor were Cllrs M Bainbridge, L Baldry, A Bales, P Bales, B Dixon, H Harrington, M Heaslip, A McGuckin, B Miskelly, J Osborn, W Reville, D Rollo, M Rollo, N Schofield and J Wright.
1 Apologies
Apologies were received from Cllr K Schofield.
2. Declarations of Interest
No declarations of interest were received.
3. Minutes of the previous meetings
The minutes of the meeting on 25 April 2018 were affirmed as a true record.
4. Annual Report

The Annual Report of the Town Council was received and accepted.
5. Town Council Accounts 

A provisional statement of the Town Council accounts for the year ending 31 March 2019 was received and accepted.

6. Observations on the budget for 2019-20
Observations on the Town Council’s budget for 2019-20 were received and accepted.

7. Cumbria County Council

The Clerk reported that Cumbria County Council had been unable to provide a spokesperson or a report.

8. Allerdale Borough Council

Allerdale Borough Council submitted a report to the meeting which was read out. The key achievements in Workington for the years were: 
· The stadium project has gone from concept phase to a fully-fledged planning application and agreed detailed business case.

· The leisure centre went from strength to strength with around half-a-million visits a year, and success at design awards and the best for customer satisfaction and visitor numbers

· Success with the 2021 Rugby League World Cup bid, and showcased the cup at the Carnegie

· 10p swims for kids was a huge success again at the leisure centre.

· Events – we’ve had a few. We’ve supported the Decades music event, Chilli Fest, International Market, Music and Laughter, and Reboot as well as brought the Tour of Britain to the town.

· We staged west Cumbria’s only big screen event for the football World Cup Semi-Final

· Refurbishment of Harrington Nature Reserve and clean-up in Salterbeck reservoir

· Managed the community governance review for Workington

· Continued to promote Workington as a destination through the Visit Allerdale website and brand. This includes a Virtual Reality “pod” in the library. And also took key businesses and organisations to the centre of Manchester to promote the area.

· We have made it better for visitors to our Workington office with an improved reception

· We marked the anniversary of World War 1 with an exhibition at the Carnegie 

· Introduced a £2.50 all-day flat fee for parking in the multi-story car park

It was noted that the World Cup screening was a joint project with Workington Town Council, as were the matters relating to the Workington Nature Partnership in Harrington and Salterbeck. The £2.50 flat fee for parking was queried, as it seemed slightly misleading. The charge relates only to those who arrive before 9.30am and leave after 4.30pm.

The meeting accepted the report.
9. Issues from Electors

No further issues were raised.
There being no other business, the meeting closed at 18.12.

